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Batch Recall
Exempt Medicinal Product

Product name Batch no. | Expiry date
Fluphenazin-neuraxpharm D 25mg/ml Solution for Injection | 200229 08/2023

06/06/2023
Dear Pharmacist,

We wish to advise you that the above batch of Fluphenazin-neuraxpharm D 25mg/ml Solution for
Injection is being recalled with immediate effect. Medisource has supplied this batch to you as an
exempt medicinal product (EMP).

This recall is going to pharmacy level. This action has been agreed with the Health Products
Regulatory Authority (HPRA).

The reason for the recall is that out of specification results for related substances were detected in
units from batch no. 200229.

We request that the following actions are carried out:

1. Please check your current inventory and immediately quarantine any units of the above
batch within your pharmacy. For hospital pharmacies, this includes units at wards, clinics
and any other relevant locations within the hospital.

2. If you have supplied units from this batch to any other pharmacy, clinic or other such
establishment, please forward a copy of this recall letter to them, and request they
qguarantine and return any unused units to you.

3. Please contact Medisource on 01-2866366 (or your supplier) to request uplift of the affected
stock. Full credit will be issued for stock that has been arranged for uplift prior to 20" June
2023.

4. Unaffected stock of this product is not available to order, however, an alternative
fluphenazine decanoate containing product is available to order.

We apologise for any inconvenience this action may cause. Should you have any queries
please contact Riona Howard on telephone number 01-2866366 or email
Riona.Howard@medisource.ie.

Yours sincerely,
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Cona Howaed

Riona Howard
Deputy Responsible Person
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